COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 9TH 2016 AT 7.30pm
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

 G Bates (Chair)




E H Lewis (Vice)




 Mrs C Roach 

 Mrs H Maclehose
 T Cook

Cllr W Bellin,



Others:                 
Joanna Howell (Clerk) 

Representative from Redrow –Barrie Jones 
County Cllr R Thomas
Apologies:       
Cllr B Kennard
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  

· None
3. DISCUSSION OF ISSUES WITH REDROW REPRESENTATIVES
The Chair welcomed Mr Barrie Jones from Redrow to the meeting.  He explained that he had written an article for the next newsletter pointing people to the resolutions of some of the previous issues with the Redrow development, however there were now a number of new issues that Mr Jones had agreed to discuss tonight.  He also indicated to those members of the public present that he would allow them a short time to raise questions with Mr Jones during this part of the meeting. 
The Chair stated that the overriding problem in the last month was the water pressure which for some residents had actually reached zero at times.  Mr Fitzgerald from Dwr Cymru, who had attended the last meeting, had been updated on the situation.  Mr Fitzgerald had felt the situation had been caused by the street cleaning tank being filled up from the main water supply, he had therefore organised for the tank to be filled up from a different source outside the village.  Both Dwr Cymru and Redrow are monitoring and investigating the problem of low water pressure for those houses at the top of the village.  One effected resident has confirmed the pressure is now better but still not perfect, so there are clearly going to be problems when the additional houses are built.  This is therefore a key issue that this Council needs to monitor and raise with the authorities and Alun Cairns MP. 

The specific issue to discuss with Redrow at this meeting was the route of the trucks and the general disruption caused by such vehicles.  

There was a detailed discussion amongst the Council, members of the public and Mr Jones, in order to try and identify which route would be best.  The Chair acknowledged that all the routes had pros and cons and they could never choose a route which would please everyone, but they must concentrate on which route would combat the safety issues best.  It was decided that members of this Council have a site visit with VoG Highways as soon as possible to put forward the proposed route and to work with Highways and Redrow to implement this route. 

AP Clerk and CC Ray Thomas to organise meeting.
 The VoG have now given permission for the safety signs to be erected and Redrow have put those up. Cllr Cook asked Mr Jones to look at the ‘amber’ sign as it was difficult to see. 
The Chair requested mirrors for residents who come out straight onto the roads from their drives and are now faced with the development traffic.   Mr Jones confirmed that Redrow would be happy to pay for the mirrors if the VoG gave permission.  CC Ray Thomas suggested he speak to Mr Miles Punter from the VoG and explain the situation in order to try and get mirrors approved quickly. 

A member of the public raised the issue of the effect lorries pulling on to her driveway was having in breaking up the drive.  Mr Jones was happy for a sign to go up outside the property to discourage this and agreed to write to the lorry drivers and ask them to wherever possible ensure that they weren’t using private drives. 

Mr Jones acknowledged the problem that had occurred with tradesmen working on the site after agreed hours, they had been disciplined and he hoped the problem wouldn’t occur again. 

Cllr Maclehose wished to raise the issue on the lack of protective boarding around the school; she didn’t believe the proposed sheeting would be effective in preventing noise and dust.  Mr Jones explained that as a Company Redrow did not put up solid boarding however he was happy to ask for the boundary fence of the development to go up earlier to try and alleviate the situation.  He went on to explain that Redrow had built up a good relationship with the school. 
Mr Jones explained that Redrow were happy for a representative to attend the next few Council meetings in order to try and deal with any issues arising.  The Council thanked Mr Jones and believed that would be very helpful.  Mr Jones also went on to ask for the details of who he could contact about putting regular information in the newsletter.  The Chair believed it would indeed be helpful if Redrow gave information on what the key work would be for the following month, and what stage the development was at. 

As there were no further questions the Chair thanked Mr Jones for his input. 
4. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS 

There had been no crimes reported in the area since the last meeting.
5. PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING

A member of the public raised the issue of how much damage the Redrow trucks were causing to the verges etc.  The Council agreed that the village was beginning to look a mess and it was felt that the damage should be being repairing on a continual basis not when the development was finished.  It was suggested that this be raised at the meeting with the VoG Highways department, especially as some of the verges were meant to be under a conservation order. 

It was also felt that the road sweeper was not going up towards Highfields very often. 

The Council were then asked what their view was on whether Redrow would try to develop the rest of the fields adjacent to the site.  It was felt that although a planning application could always go in as this was not in the LDP it was hopefully unlikely. 
6. CONSIDERATION OF COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORTS 
County Councillor Ray Thomas did not have any specific issues to report. 
7. PLANNING 

Consultation on extended closure of Colwinston footpath 13
Cllr Lewis felt that this Council should oppose the extended closure.  Residents at the top end of the village used the path to access fields on the Southern side of the village where they had horses.  He felt that as the path was only generally used by local residents there would be no difficulty in them going through the Redrow storage area provided there was appropriate signage.  If the footpath closure was extended it would then force people to walk on the lanes which with the development traffic was becoming increasingly dangerous.  It was agreed by the Council to object to the application. 

AP Clerk to submit opposition to the extended closure. 
2016/00066/FUL
Plot 1, St David’s Meadow - Proposed alteration of approved dwelling to include rear conservatory extension
The Clerk reminded the Council of this planning application that had been recently submitted and was identified on her supplementary report.  

Cllr Lewis believed this was further encroachment on the existing residents.  It was also agreed to submit an opposition to this planning application.

AP Clerk to submit objection.

8. MINUTES OF THE  PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the ordinary meeting, which took place on Tuesday 12th January 2016, had been previously circulated by the Clerk. It was proposed by Councillor Lewis and seconded by Councillor Maclehose that the minutes be accepted. The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 
9. MATTERS ARISING 
· Issues with Water pressure (3.2)

Given the discussions above (3.2) it was agreed by the Council that it was now time to formally write to Dwr Cymru with this Council’s concerns.  Even in winter and without any houses being added there are still problems with the water pressure so there is no way that these aren’t going to be hugely exasperated in the summer and the additional houses.  The Council acknowledge that water monitoring equipment had been put in place and that Dwr Cymru are working with Redrow but this is a real issue that must be resolved. 

AP Clerk to write to Dwr Cymru and copy in Alun Cairns MP
Defibrillator Training (13.1)

· Cllr Roach presented the posters she had produced for the training and confirmed she would advertise the date in the newsletter. 
Framing of work completed by Cllr Bellin (13.2)
· This work had now been hung in the hall.
Village Commemorative Book (13.3)
· Cllr Maclehose confirmed she was working with the Clerk to complete the heritage grant and this would be submitted that week. 
Use of Facebook (14.3)
· The Clerk confirmed she was now updating the village Facebook site and there had been an increase in followers
10. CLERK’S REPORT

The Clerk ran through the contents of her report which had not been already discussed.  

Communication of Redrow issues and resolutions – After a short discussion it was confirmed that the Clerk would communicate these matters via Facebook, the Council website, the newsletters (via the Chair’s articles) and by the meeting minutes.  It was agreed that it would be appropriate to place the minutes on the noticeboard of The Sycamore Tree Inn as well as on the website. 

Wales - Sport Relief Community Cash Fund – The Council agreed it would be appropriate to send details of this grant to Tim Corry to investigate in terms of the playground project. 

Renewal of One Voice Wales Membership – After a short discussion it was proposed by Cllr Lewis to renew the OVW membership.  This was seconded by Cllr Bellin and agreed to all.

AP Clerk to raise cheque and confirm membership renewal. 
Parking of Speed Detection Vehicle – Cllr Lewis read out to the Council a letter he had received from the Chief Inspector after his complaint on this matter.  It appeared that the Police did not believe it was a safety issue for the parking of the vehicle at this location and had sent accompanying photos to indicate why.  However it was clear that these photos had been taken by someone on foot so did not reflect the obstruction the vehicle caused to drivers.  Cllr Lewis asked for permission from the Council to respond on this matter to both the VoG and the Police.  This was agreed by the Council.

AP Cllr Lewis to continue to follow up on this complaint. 

Cardiff Conservation Volunteers – Cllr Lewis agreed that nearer the time he would attend a site visit with this group in order to determine the best work to be completed.  He pointed out that there would be some costs for the Council for this work in terms of membrane/wood chips; the Council felt this would be acceptable. 
12.
Correspondence – I have received the following correspondence:-

02.02.16
Email from OVW with attachments from Wales Audit office and setting up youth Community Council

02.02.16
Email from VoG Council that concerns of Terry Morgan’s email re Redrow development would be passed on to the VoG Enforcement team

02.02.16
Email from Redrow that concerns of Terry Morgan’s email would be taken up with Rapidgrid

02.02.16
Email from Terry Morgan to Redrow representatives re dangerous parking of street cleaning vehicle.

02.02.16
Email from Cllr Lewis re meeting proposal for Claimed Footpath

02.02.16
Letter from PROW department with consultation for Pathway 13 in Colwinston 

02.02.16
Email from Barrie Jones (Redrow) re permission for parking in hall car park and for erecting safety signs

02.02.16
Email from Jonathan Finch (Redrow) re traffic flow for lorries

02.02.16
Email from Urdd organising committee asking for financial support.

02.02.16
Email from Cllr Lewis to Jane Hutt AM re her support for issues with Western Power

02.02.16
Email from Alun Cairns MP re response from VoG regarding Redrow and Western Power issues 

02.02.16
Email from Welsh Water re water pressure issues 

01.02.16
Email from Cllr Lewis to Alun Cairns MP re Western Power operatives working in villagers garden without notification or permission. 

01.02.16
Email from OVW with suggested questions for Councils to consider regarding the Local Government Act

29.01.16
Email from Cllr Lewis in response to complaint about water pressure from Mr Rob Ryder 

29.01.16
Email from Cllr Bates re interview for television programme

29.01.16
Email from Jonathan Finch (Redrow) re work to be completed on pathway

27.01.16
Email from Cllr Lewis with response attached from Alun Cairns MP re Western Power substation, email discussion by Council in response. 

26.01.16
Email from VoG re query over reduction in Council tax 

19.01.16
Email discussion re complaint Redrow working on Sat afternoon from Sam Taylor, incl Redrow response from Jonathan Finch. 

19.01.16
Email discussion with Cardiff Volunteers Group re work to little hill

19.01.16
Email from Cllr Lewis to Chief Constable re dangerous parking of speed vehicle 

18.01.16
Email from Martin Bull at VoG Council with s106 limit

17.01.16
Email from Rob Ryder to VoG Council re proposal of traffic safety measures 

16.01.16
Email discussion re conditions of occupancy of Redrow site houses in terms of work to be completed to sewage systems

14.01.16
Email from Cllr Lewis to Alun Cairns re Western Power substation

13.01.16
Email from Richard Marks re number of issues arising from Redrow presentation at CC meeting
08/02/16
Email from VoG re guidance on Clustering


07/02/16
Cllrs Report from Cllr Kennard on Welsh Government Act

07/02/16
Email from Nation Eisteddfod asking for monetary support

FINANCE

Funds as of 03/02/16 £5,272(cashbook)

There have been no recent receipts or payments. All expenditure payments were approved and cheques signed by two signatories. 
Quote for Work on Ash Trees from Anstee Landscaping – This quote was discussed and it was agreed that the Clerk would refer to the Financial regulations of the Council on whether two other quotes had to be obtained for this cost bracket.

AP Clerk to investigate and if needed get two additional quotes. 
11. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Cllr Bates updated the Council on his interview with a BBC Researcher for a Week In, Week Out programme to be shown in early march.  The interview was concentrating on the problems of building on an area known for flooding.  

Cllr Bates also wished to discuss the setting up of a ‘Ways and Means subcommittee’ to involve Councillors and other local experts.  

AP Clerk to add to AGM agenda

Cllr Lewis wished to report back on the Local Government Act comments that had been raised in a report by Cllr Kennard.   Cllr Lewis had previously distributed the report by Cllr Kennard and his additional views on the report.  He ran through the main points of the report and proposed that this report be sent to the Welsh Government consultation body; this was seconded by Cllr Bellin and agreed by all.

AP Clerk to finalise report and submit as a consultation response. 

Cllr Lewis wished to propose that the Council formally complain to the MD of the VOG Council regarding the hazards caused by the Western Power substation, and pointing out that any safety inspection by the VoG that had taken place must have been woefully inadequate.  

Cllr Lewis’ suggested response was reviewed and after a small number of changes, it was seconded by Cllr Cook and agreed by all.
AP Clerk to send complaint to VoG MD

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

· The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Tuesday March 8th 2016 at 19.30pm in the Sycamore Tree Inn. The Chair thanked everyone and the meeting was closed at 10pm.
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE……………………………………………………………………
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